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       May 1, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail 

Paul A. Colbert 

Associate General Counsel 

Regulatory Affairs 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corp. 

284 South Avenue 

Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 

pcolbert@cenhud.com 

 

Re: Case 14-M-0565 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Examine 

Programs to Address Energy Affordability for Low Income Utility Customers. 

Case 20-E-0428 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates,  

Charges, Rules and Regulations of Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation for 

Electric Service. 

Case 20-G-0429 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 

Charges, Rules and Regulations of Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation for 

Gas Service. 

 

Dear Paul Colbert: 

 

 I received your letter dated April 26, 2024, on behalf of Central Hudson Gas & Electric 

Corporation (Central Hudson), requesting an extension of time to file the monthly EAP Report 

(Report) required by Ordering Clause 1 of the Commission’s Order Adopting Low Income 

Program Modifications and Directing Utility Filings in Cases 14-M-0565 and 20-M-0266, 

issued May 20, 2016, and modified in Ordering Clause 8 of the Order Authorizing Arrears 

Reduction Program (2022 Order) issued June 16, 2022, in Case 14-M-0565.   

 

 You state that Central Hudson is requesting an extension to file its March 2024 Report to 

ensure the completeness and accuracy of the Report. 

 

 Based upon the information provided, an extension, until May 15, 2024, is granted to 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation to file the monthly EAP Report.  This extension is 

granted to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of these proceedings.   
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 This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

       Sincerely, 

                  
       Michelle L. Phillips 

                Secretary 


